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Dear Religious Women and Men,
“I have seen the affliction of my people, I have heard their cries, I know their sufferings. I have come down to free them and bring them up to a fertile, spacious land, a land flowing with milk and honey.” (Ex. 3:7-8)

Considering the grave times through which our country is passing, the National Conference of Brazilian Bishops (CNBB) calls the Church for a “Day of fasting and prayer for Brazil”. The day proposed is September 7, 2017 the date, which marks the Independence of Brazil.

The Conference of Brazilian Religious (CRB), integral to the people of God, is united with the initiative of the CNBB in order to add our strength at this moment of economic, political and ethical crisis in which we are living. Inspired by the text from Exodus, as religious men and women, we are attentive to the cries of the people, we know their sufferings, and we cannot remain indifferent. Therefore, we adhere to the “Day of fasting and prayer for Brazil”, asking that the religious communities spread the word and assume this initiative.

The “Day of fasting and prayer for Brazil” is an opportunity to strengthen the integration between mysticism and prophecy. It is an invitation to walk with open eyes, attentive ears, burning hearts, and pilgrim feet with all Brazilians who want a profound change in the course of the nation. We cannot continue to feed the violence, the corruption and the despair, which plague our nation, and put the future of the next generations at risk.
Let us intensify our prayer in this “Week of the Homeland”, and participate, as much as possible in the “Cry of the Excluded”, an initiative strengthened by so many organizations and groups throughout the entire country.

We are graced this year by the celebration of the 300 years of the finding of the image of Our Lady Aparecida. With faith and hope, through the intercession of the Virgin of Aparecida, we ask the God of life to enlighten our way to a better Brazil, with more ethics, more transparent politics, less social inequality, and where all, especially the poor and excluded, may live with dignity and realize their dreams.
We invite all religious men and women to direct their prayer to God and offer their fasting, asking for peace, pardon, and reconciliation in our nation.

With best regards,

Sr. Maria Inês Vieira Ribeiro, mad 

and the Directorship of the CRB National
Brasília
